118 HUNTINGTON AVENUE, APT. 401 • BOSTON, MASS. 02116 PHONE 781.254.7956 • lsmiledge@comcast.net

LYNN W. SMILEDGE

May 13, 2024

Murray Miller Director of Historic Preservation City of Boston 20 City Hall Avenue Boston, MA 02108

Dear Director Miller:

I am writing to inform you of my resignation from the Boston Landmarks Commission and the Fort Point Channel Landmark District Commission as of the end of the fiscal year, June 30, 2024.

It has been an honor and a privilege to serve the City of Boston in these volunteer capacities for nearly 14 years. I am proud to have contributed to the accomplishments of both commissions, which can be attributed in no small part to the hard work and dedication of the highly talented staff of the Boston Landmarks Commission.

Yours truly,

Yynn W. Vmiledge

Lynn Smiledge

cc. David Berarducci, Chair, Fort Point Channel Landmark District Commission Vin Cipolla, President and CEO, Historic New England Joseph Cornish, Director of Design Review, Boston Landmarks Commission Chris Osgood, Acting Chief of Environment, City of Boston Bradford Walker, Chair, Boston Landmarks Commission